
It was so nice to have you here last fall. I am feeling a bit better. Arthur has good 
days and bad ones, but he  is still working as he always did. Helen & Chad are still here 
it looks like they will be here till the middle of January. Jim is to get here about the 18th 
of Dec if he isn’t detained. We sure enjoy having Chad & Helen she takes me when I 
want to go. I hope to get my drivers license so I can take my self. I have to take a test. 
We have about 20 inches of snow on the level now. A storm was forecast for tomorrow 
but I guess it will miss us this time. Arthur had some work he wanted to get done so we 
are hoping it will warm up so he can get it done. Hope you all have a nice Christmas & a 
Blessed New Year - Arthur & Lovina
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